
MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 27th JANUARY 2025 IN 
RUNWELL VILLAGE HALL AT 7.00PM 

 
IN ATTENDANCE: - Chair Cllr  Clark; Cllrs Davis, Ellis, Gould, Hutson & Rogers. Clerk Mrs J Pharez and 
Assistant Clerk Miss J Norinkeviciute 
 
Minute 199 Apologies: Cllrs Evans & Redway. Apologies accepted. 
 
Minute 200 Declarations of Interest: None declared. 
 
Minute 201Planning application received: 
(i)    24/01722/FUL – 126 St Luke’s Way – Proposed single storey rear extension. RPC comment: Supported. 
 
(ii)   24/01731/FUL – 37 Brock Hill – Proposed formation of new access. RPC comment: Supported. 
 
(iii)  25/03120/NAMPRO – St Luke’s Chapel at Former Runwell Hospital – Proposed to name the property to The 
Chapel. This application was made by Chelmsford City Council Street Naming and Numbering Team. The Clerk 
had already queried why the building already known as St. Luke’s Chapel needed to be renamed as “The Chapel” 
and had responded accordingly. The Planning committee strongly object to the new name of “The Chapel” as St. 
Luke’s Chapel is the name sake of St. Luke’s Park and changing its name will lose the historical significance of 
the building. Cllr Clark to additionally raise this matter as our City Councillor representative. 
 
Minute 202 Questions/Reports 

• Hall Gardener – agenda item for the HR Staff Committee. 
 

The meeting closed at 7.15pm 
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